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Deputy Police & Crime Commissioner Objectives for 2014/15 and Progress as at September 2014 

The PCC holds regular meetings with the Deputy PCC. The following strategic objectives have been set for the Deputy PCC for the year 

2014/15.   

Objective  Key actions  Progress as at September 2014 Outcomes 

To support the PCC in 

delivering an efficient and 

effective police service for 

Surrey, obtaining best value for 

money and holding the Chief 

Constable to account for 

delivery of the Police & Crime 

Plan within the budget set for 

Surrey Police  

• Keeping key Force change 

programmes (e.g. estates) under 

review 

 

The DPCC has taken a lead for the PCC on a 

number of key change programmes.  This 

includes a review of the Salfords custody 

programme, involvement in the Force 

estates strategy, the Siren ICT project, the 

collaboration programme with Sussex and 

other regional forces and internal reviews. 

The Deputy PCC chairs alternate 

meetings of the Surrey/Sussex 

collaboration meetings.  Business cases 

are now being progressed in the areas 

of search management, operational 

dogs, tactical firearms, public protection 

and cyber-crime. 

 

The programme of estates disposals has 

recommenced, following the Deputy 

PCC’s review.  By taking a slightly 

revised approach, additional revenue 

should be achieved. 

 

The DPCC is leading a piece of work on 

behalf of the PCC to establish whether 

better use can be made of other 

property assets – e.g. police 

houses/section houses – particularly 

where this might support those who 

wish to join the Force but are 

prohibited from doing so due to high 

costs of living in Surrey 
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Objective  Key actions  Progress as at September 2014 Outcomes 

 • Attending regular management 

meetings with the Chief 

Constable to assess performance 

and budgetary information  

The DPCC has attended webcast 

management meetings and contributed to 

discussions regarding Force progress 

against the priorities and budget  

Outcomes of discussions can be viewed 

on the PCC’s website.  The meetings 

have allowed open and transparent 

scrutiny of performance against the 

People’s Priorities: 

http://www.surrey-pcc.gov.uk/our-

work/surrey-police-

performance/webcasting/  

 

 • Ensuring the PCC is aware of the 

views of the public, partners, 

businesses and victims of crime 

when discharging his key 

functions 

The OPCC has now arranged Crime 

Summits in each Borough / District for 

2014/15. The DPCC will continue to play a 

key part at each summit. 

 

He has also met and continues to meet 

with a raft of partner organisations 

including voluntary, community and 

charitable groups and private sector 

organisations with an interest in 

community safety issues.   

 

One example is progress made on the 

Junior Citizens Scheme.  Whilst 6 

boroughs are participating in Junior 

Citizens, 5 currently are not.  The 

Deputy PCC is meeting individually with 

leaders from each of these boroughs to 

explore whether the PCC can help 

progress a scheme in these areas.   

 

 

 • Cooperating with the Police & 

Crime Panel in its overview and 

scrutiny role 

When possible the DPCC aims to attend all 

meetings of the Police & Crime Panel.  

The Deputy PCC has continued to 

attend Panel meetings and updated 

members on his areas of work, such as 

engagement with partners and 

community safety funding. 

 • Acting at all times with integrity 

and the highest ethical standards, 

abiding by the Code of Conduct 

for the PCC and DPCC 

The DPCC continues to abide by the Code of 

Conduct and has ensured that information 

about his role and expenses has been 

published as required. 
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Objective  Key actions  Progress as at September 2014 Outcomes 

To develop strong working 

relationships with relevant 

partners to facilitate the 

delivery of the Police & 

Crime Plan and, in 

particular, ensure the PCC is 

able to fulfil his remit in 

respect of community safety 

and criminal justice activity  

• Represent the PCC or attend in 

his absence at partnership 

meetings, e.g. Surrey Leaders, 

Community & Public Safety Board 

etc 

The DPCC has represented the PCC at key 

meetings such as the Community & Public 

Safety Board and the Criminal Justice 

Partnership to ensure partners are sighted 

on the PCC’s plans.   

The Deputy PCC is a recognised 

member of the newly constituted 

Surrey Community Safety Board.  He 

has also contributed views on and 

attends the newly configured Criminal 

Justice Partnership which brings 

together strategic leaders from across 

the criminal justice (CJ) sector.  

 

The Deputy PCC’s Cyber Safety Group 

continues to meet with a view to 

improving the preventative element of 

cyber-crime. The OPCC recently funded 

a project to provide key training schools 

on online / social media law and ethics. 

As part of the project substantial data 

was gathered from a sample of almost 

10,000 young people, providing a good 

overview of current trends in Surrey 

that will be used to inform future work. 

 

The Deputy PCC recently contributed to 

a partner meeting concerning the 

introduction of the ASB, Crime and 

Policing Act and is due to attend an 

upcoming stakeholder event of 

Emergency Services Collaboration, 

ensuring that the views of the PCC are 

represented. 

 

The DPCC has recently been appointed 

as the final arbitrator for the 

Community Trigger process. 
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 • Work with the PCC to set up Local 

Policing Boards/Summits in each 

borough and district 

Summits have been held in every district 

and borough and the Deputy PCC has 

pushed for better publication of Force 

activity around Local Policing Boards.  

Feedback from the summits has helped 

shape the Police & Crime Plan.  

 

The Force has made improvements to 

the way it advertises local policing 

boards as a result of comments by the 

Deputy PCC.  

 • Build links with Local Criminal 

Justice Board colleagues 

 

The DPCC will be attending future meetings 

of the Criminal justice Partnership and has 

met with colleagues from the CPS, Prisons, 

the Court Service and Probation 

At the most recent meeting of the 

Criminal Justice Partnership, the board 

confirmed its delivery plan for the 

coming year, which is very closely 

aligned to the PCC’s Police & Crime 

Plan.  This followed comments from the 

D/ PCC encouraging better alignment.   

 

The Deputy PCC recently facilitated a 

meeting with CJ partners to discuss 

difficulties in areas such as court 

waiting times. This resulted in a 

commitment to make improvements. 

 

 • Ensure that the PCC is fully 

prepared to commission services, 

particularly services for victims 

for 2014. 

This is an on-going piece of work.   

 

The DPCC is leading on the award of grants 

and has ensured that a number of grants 

were made at the end of this financial year 

using an underspend identified in the 

budget of the OPCC 

A full list of the diverse projects 

supported by grants awarded by the 

DPCC has been published on the PCC’s 

website. The Deputy PCC has agreed a 

strategy for the 2014/15 fund, which 

was recently shared with the Panel as 

part of the budgetary papers. 

http://www.surrey-pcc.gov.uk/wp-

content/uploads/2013/04/Grant-

Funding-Bids-for-Website.pdf  

 

Following the award of a recent grant 

from MOJ in respect of victims 

commissioning and restorative justice, 
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the D/PCC is leading on a piece of work, 

with probation and local authorities, to 

use some funding to fund the clean-up 

of war memorials by people doing 

community pay back. 

Work with the PCC to 

ensure Surrey’s voice is 

represented at a national 

level 

• Work with PCC staff colleagues to 

feed into the Government’s 

review of the police funding 

formula. 

 

An independent academic organisation has 

been commissioned to review the funding 

formula on behalf of Surrey (and hopefully 

other forces in the region) which will feed 

into the Government’s review. 

The work by Oxford Economics has now 

concluded and has been sent to the 

Home Office.  We await confirmation of 

the start of the HO review of the 

funding formula, although it has been 

indicated that this will not take place 

until the next parliament. 

 

 • Seek opportunities to lobby on 

key issues with partners, e.g. local 

authority leaders. 

The DPCC will continue to seek 

opportunities with partners and has also 

forged links with private and voluntary 

sector organisations where appropriate. 

 

The Deputy PCC continues to seek to 

reduce duplication of funding and effort 

in the voluntary and community sector.  

 • Attend meetings of the 

Association of Police & Crime 

Commissioners. 

 

The DPCC has attended a number of APCC 

meetings, including specific briefings on 

issues such as mental health 

This work continues. 
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